

HJS NEWS

FRIDAY 23rd JUNE 2017

June's value of the month is: Friendship Friends show their love in times of trouble, not in happiness

Diary Dates

June 2017

Value—Friendship

Wed 28th—Class 2 lunch

Fri 30th—Mufti-Day

July 2017

<u>Value</u>—Unity

Mon 3rd—Transition day

Tue 4th-Special lunch menu

Wed 5th—Class I lunch

Fri 7th—Summer Fair from

3.15pm

w/c 10th-Y6 production

Thur 13th—Open evening &

Art Exhibition

Man 17th AM-Sports day

Man 17th PM— Year 3

watching infant production

Tue 18th—Year 5 Activity

Day

Wed 19th AM-Music

performances

Wed 19th—Disco & Y6

party

Fri 21st—break up for

Summer holidays

Mon 24th & Tue 25th-

PD Days

September 2017

Value—Caring

Mon 4th-PD Day

Tue 5th-Return to school

Art Exhibition



We are delighted to announce an Exhibition of the Children's Art to be held in the School Hall on Thursday 13 July 2017 as part of our end of term Open Evening.

This week the children have been busy exploring a value in preparation for the next next school. It is a very special week and all staff have worked hard to help our children develop an understanding of their class value. As part of this week our children have been busy producing some stunning art and you'll be very impressed when you see their beautiful pictures, professionally mounted, framed, catalogued and displayed in the gallery.

Art plays a big part in the life of the school—it's an area that every child can enjoy and play a full part in. The Art Curriculum encourages display and seeing their own framed pictures on display will be a big occasion for the children. Having someone special to show it to will add a lovely finishing touch for them, so make a space in your diary for this very special Open Evening.

We will give you more details in the coming weeks.

Please note: the framed art work will be available to buy for £7 on the night on the Open Evening.

We kindly ask drivers NOT to park on the zig-zag lines on Field Crescent when dropping off children as there have been a couple of near misses this week.

Please contact the CSO's if you do see people parking inappropriately.



School Games News

Dodgeball

Mr Cohen and Mrs Bowers took a team of children to compete in a Dodgeball tournament on Thursday 17th June at the Shrewsbury Academy. The children all played very well and enjoyed the afternoon. They finished 6th overall.

Well done to all who took part!

Team: Noah P, Jess T-W, Jamie W, Lewis P, Taylor E, Kiera B, Kaitlin B and Jay M.

Year 3 and 4 Cricket Tournament at Shrewsbury Academy

On Friday 16th June, ten children from Year 3 and 4 entered a Cricket tournament at The Shrewsbury Academy. In total there were ten schools competing from all over Shrewsbury. The children's skills were tested during a series of events, linked to Cricket. All the children were fantastically well behaved and enjoyed their afternoon.



The first activity was to test the accuracy of the children while throwing a ball at a target. Our children from HJS were particularly good at this activity and we managed to win our match 13-3 against Greenacres Primary School. Michael showed some excellent skills during this activity.

Further activities followed throughout the afternoon involving fielding, batting and catching, allowing the children to showcase their skills and abilities.

At the end of the tournament Oxon Primary School finished in third place, Meole Brace Primary were second and HJS were the winners. A well-deserved victory after all the hard work and determination from the children.

Team - Toby D, Taylor E, Jack T, Archie H, Lewis P, Jack E, Thomas B, Lewis J, Luke D & Michael D.

Mini Tennis

Mrs Owen took four children to compete in the Mini Tennis tournament on Friday 16th June at the Shrewsbury Club. The children all played 3 matches each and played very well over the afternoon. Maisie improved her scores across the afternoon with Kian and Emily managing to win one game each. Leighton went one better by winning two of his three games. It was a great experience for the children who got more confident as the afternoon went on.

Well done guys!

Team: Maisie H-D, Leighton S, Kian M, and Emily K-O



New Class Teachers: Arrangements for September 2017-July2018

Year 3

Class 10-Mrs Leather

Class II-Miss Morris

Class 12-Mr Heard

Year 5

Class 4-Miss Beard

Class 5-Mrs Downes

Class 6-Mr Davies

Year 4

Class 7-Mr Norman

Class 8—Miss Sinclair

Class 9-Mr Tombleson

Year 6

Class I—Mr Price

Class 2—Miss Felton

Class 3-Mrs Hill

We have three new teachers joining us in September; Miss Morris, Mr Davies & Mr Price

Mr Pugh will be Team Leader in Y6 and teach Y6's every morning.

Mrs Baines-Price will take up the new role of overseeing the progress of Pupil Premium Children and Looked After Children across school.

Miss Jones will still be working for the Federation but will be transferring to the Infant school from September.

Attendance — for the week beginning Monday 12th June 2017

Class	Attendance	Class	Attendance
1-Mr Pugh	98%	7-Mrs Baines-Price	94%
2-Miss Felton	98.4%	8-Miss Sinclair	95%
3-Mrs Hill	94%	9-Mrs Leather	98%
4-Miss Beard	93%	10-Mr Tombleson	92%
5-Mrs Downes	96%	11-Miss T Jones	95%
6-Mr Norman	94%	12 – Mr Heard	98%

Well done to Class 3 for having the best attendance!

SPORTS DAY—Monday 17th July

First is Lower School's Sports Day starting at 9.15am, followed by Upper School's Sports Day at 10.30am.

Children should come to school in their P.E kit but wearing the coloured top of their house:

Wolves - Yellow

Panthers - Green

Lions - Blue

Tigers - Red



AMF Bowling Competition

Can all entries please be returned to the school office by

Monday 26th June, so that the winner has time to transfer their design onto the bowling pin by Friday 30th.





Little Big Shots UK

This email address goes to the entire casting team on Little Big Shots! We love questions, so if you have any please get in touch and one of us will reply within 3 days! LBScasting@walltowall.co.uk

IS YOUR CHILD A BIG STAR IN A PINT-SIZED PACKAGE?



THEN LITTLE BIG SHOTS WANTS TO HEAR FROM YOU!

primetime entertainment show that celebrates young talent from all over the world. Open to 3 Dawn French is back for a second exciting series of the extraordinary Little Big Shots. It's the to 13 year olds, this is not a competition, there are no prizes & no judges – it's simply a chance to showcase awe-inspiring skills, the downright cute & the fabulously funny. From dancing demons to sassy stand-ups, musical maestros to impressive impressionists... and more... Sweet soul singers! Sporting superstars! Baby-faced brainboxes! We don't mind what he skill or talent is, we just want the best that the UK has to offer. You don't need to have a professional act (but we love those too); we just want to spend time in the company of children who have something they love doing & want to share it with Dawn Little Big Shots will be back on ITV soon, so parents, if your child has a sensational skill, can on the Little Big Shots stage.

http://www.walltowall.co.uk/castings.aspx

make us laugh... or maybe both... & would like to take part please visit:

TV participation T&C's can be found here http://www.by.com/ferms/programmes/bynogrammen

Summer Family Events

Kids+ play session (£3 per child) Wednesday 16th August (just turn up)

nursday 10th August

Pick ups

and Oswesti

Siblings Trip to Chester Zoo

> 6.15pm - 7.30pm Little Rascals

Shrewsbury

Busy Buddies Play Session Fri 28th July 10.30am to 12.30pm Bridgnorth Methodist Church

Thursday 3rd August 1pm - 3pm

Monday 14th August walk and picnic Country Park Severn Valley

llam-2pm

Oswestry Woodside

Children's Centre

Further information

For details of each event please visit www.autismwestmidlands.org.uk/events For family events children remain the responsibility of their parents.

Arrangements, such as meeting times and places for the day, will be emailed to you the week prior to the trip.

For further Information email Shropshire@autismwestmidlands.org.uk or call 01743 250962. Please reserve your place online at www.aufismwestmidlands.org.uk/shop

